
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Newsletter of the 
Barony of Settmour Swamp 

 
May A.S. XLV    

 

 

 

THE MUDPUPPY 



    

CalendCalendCalendCalendaaaar of Eventsr of Eventsr of Eventsr of Events    
 
 
MAY 2010 

 

     8 (RP) Spring Crown, L’ile du Dragon Dormant (Ste. Hermenegilde, Quebec,) 

     8  Vinland Games, Blak Rose (Camp Hill, PA) 
   12 Baronial business meeting at the home of Orlando and Charis, 7:30 PM 
   15 Baronial Road Trip to the Metropolitan Museum of Art, NYC – 10:00 AM 
   18 Canton of Marwick meeting 
   25 Deadline for Mudpuppy submissions 

   28-31  Quest for The Tenth Worthy Warriors, Settmour Swamp  

 (Neshanic Station, NJ) 

   28-31 (RP) War of the Roses, Concordia of the Snows (Mariaville, NY) 

 

 

JUNE 2010 

 

  5 (RP) Ice Falcon’s Ducal Challenge/Iron Bog Champions, Iron Bog  

 (Moorestown, NJ) 

  9 Baronial business meeting, 7:30 PM 
15 Marwick meeting (Cranford) 
18-20 A Summer’s Day in the Country, Eisental (Leighton, PA) 
18-20(RP) King and Queen’s Archery Championship/Vineland Raids VII/ 

  EK War College, Smoking Rocks (Yarmouth Port, MA) 

25    Deadline for Mudpuppy submissions 

25-27 Summer Archery Shoote, Concordia of the Snows (Delanson, NY) 
27 Iron Bog Toys For Tots Warlord Tourney, Iron Bog (Pemberton, NJ) 
 
 
For information on the Sunday practices held in Flemington, please contact the baronial seneschal  
at seneschal@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
 
This month’s cover from The Middle Ages, Dover Publications, Inc. New York.  Used with 
permission. 
 

 

 



To the Populace of our most noble Swamp do we Alexander 
and Rhiannon send greetings 
 
Spring has returned to the Swamp, and with it our Flemington practice is back in full swing.  Archery 
returned after its winter hiatus this past practice, and should be going on each practice, weather 
permitting, and based on the availability of our marshals.  Heavy weapons fighting is going on and 
hopefully we will have fencing and thrown weapons as well.  We are also looking for people who would 
be willing to run some workshops and help with making Queens favors.  If you would like to teach or 
help with the favors please contact us.  We are looking to do a Pennsic project day/Pennsic Archery 
practice/picnic on Sunday June 13th.  We need to confirm with the church and more information will be in 
next month's issue.  
 
On May 15 we will be having a Baronial road trip to the Metropolitan Museum of Art to view two 
special exhibits, “The art of Illumination The Limbourg Brothers and the Belles Heures of Jean de 
France, Duc de Berry” and “The Mourners: Medieval Tomb Sculptures from the Court of Burgundy” and 
if time permits other areas of the museum.  As we did in our past trip to The Met, we plan on getting their 
early, meeting at the museum around 10:00 am.  Our first priority will be the “The art of Illumination” 
exhibit followed by “The Mourners”.  Of course everyone is free to explore the museum at their own 
pace based on their interests.  If you are planning to come, please let us know so we know to look for 
you.  I will be posting to the Swamp e-mail list trying to match up people willing to drive and people who 
need a ride.  We do hope many of you come out to the Met with us.  
 
One sure sign it's spring in the Swamp is that Quest preparations are going on.  Our Autocrat Lord Eric 
the Wandering Horseman, Quest author Don Orlando and our head cook Lady Charis are all looking for 
volunteers to help.  If you would like to offer your services contact Lord Eric and he will get you in touch 
with the appropriate person.  Quest is always a fun, relaxing weekend with something going on for 
everyone.  We do hope to see many of you there, if not for the full weekend, then maybe for a day or so.  
 
With spring also comes our annual Pennsic Pre-reg reminders.  If you arer going to Pennsic and camping 
with the Barony you must pre-register for war. Mail in registration ends May 15th on line registration 
ends June 15th.  We will be holding a camp meeting directly after Baronial court at Quest to review all 
things Pennsic and to select this year’s Party theme and party planner.  While the Party takes place in 
Swamp camp it is the Barony’s party.  Just because you camp some place else, does not mean you can't 
help select the theme or help with the planning.  So let's start thinking of themes and we can review them 
at Quest.  If anyone would like to be considered for this year's Camp Mommy/Slum lord (sorry Camp 
Daddy just does not work) please contact us or our Seneschal before the May business meeting.  We will 
be making the selection at the May meeting.  
 
It is hard to believe it has been three years since our investiture as Baron and Baroness of this 
magnificent Barony.  We have enjoyed every minute of it and it has been a great honor traveling the 
Kingdom representing the best Barony in the Known World.  According to our Policies and Procedures 
we have a four-year term and we need to announce in our third year if we plan to put our names in for 
another term.  We would like to now officially announce our intention to seek a second term as Baron 
and Baroness.  Our Seneschal Lord Erec L'Claire is charged with the task of over seeing the process.  He 
has further information on it in this issue.  If you have any questions on this please do not hesitate to 
contact us or Lord Erec. 
 
In Service to the Barony of Settmour Swamp and the East Kingdom, 
Alexander and Rhiannon 
 



From the Baronial Seneschal:  
 

Call for Candidates for Baron and Baroness 

 

Hail and well met Lords, Ladies and subjects of Settmour Swamp. 
 
The term of Baron Alexander and Baroness Rhiannon is nearing its end.  They are interested in running 
again. 
 
Know that if they are not opposed, their term will be for two more years, and we will not have to do a 
polling.  If they are opposed, we will have to do a polling, and the person or persons selected by the 
Crown will have a four-year term. 
 
If there is anyone interested in running against them, you must submit your intent to the seneschal as 
soon as possible.  Deadline for letters of intent is June 29, 2010. 
 
Please read Section III – The Office of Baron and Baroness of the Baronial Policies and Procedures at 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/settmour_swamp/files/Official% 20Documents/ for complete details. 
 

Current Baronial Vacancies 
 
Three officer positions are vacant and available immediately.  Please come forward if you are interested. 
 
Youth Marshall – Responsible for overseeing youth combat activities.  The rules of the East Kingdom 
require youth marshals to have a valid background check and supervise practices using a '2 deep' 
model.  This means that practices are coached by two adults who are not related to one another.  One of 
them must have completed the background check.  For complete details please reference theYouth 
Fighting website http://youthfighters.eastkingdom.org/marshallate.html 
 
Chancellor Minor – Organizes activities for children and teenagers at event. 
 
Chirurgeon - The Baronial Chirurgeon is in charge of arranging First Aid at Baronial events.   
Note: the candidate(s) must be a warranted chirurgeon at the time he/she accepts the office. 

 
Upcoming Elections – June 

 
In accordance with Baronial Policy and Procedure, the following Baronial offices’ are up for election in 
June: 
 
Thrown Weapons Marshal – oversees thrown weapons activity 

Chatelaine – new member liaison 

 
All gentles interested in running for either of these positions must be present at the March business 
meeting.  The incumbent officers must also be present.  Candidates will have the opportunity to address 
the Baronial officers and answer questions at the meeting. 
 



Prior to the meeting, please reference Section II of the Policies & Procedures Manual at 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/settmour_swamp/files/Official% 20Documents/ 
 
If you have any interest in helping out with any of these esteemed positions, please contact the seneschal 
Lord Erec L'Claire immediately. lorderec@yahoo.com  908-26-0725. 

 
 

April Business Meeting Minutes 
 

Location:  Edmund & Emeline Patterson's Home 
Recording Scribe:  Emeline Patterson 
 
Attendees:  Erec L'Claire – Seneschal, Alexander MacGregor – Baron, Rhiannon de Carreg Cennen – 
Baroness, Jehannine de Flandres – Minister of Arts & Sciences, Siobhna na Preachainn – Chancellor of 
the Exchequer, Erik Hundeman – Knight Marshal , Orlando Sforza – Marshal of Fence and Deputy 
Herald, Þórlæifr hvitskegg – Captain of the Archers, Eleanor Callaghan – Webminister, Edmund 
Patterson – Seneschal of Marwick, Eric the Wandering Horseman – Autocrat Quest, Alexander Younger 
– Autocrat Mudthaw, Emeline Patterson - Deputy Seneschal, Victoria - Deputy Exchequer, Cassandra - 
Feast-o-Crat Mudthaw, Jehane De Fenwyck - Deputy Marshal of Fence, Owynn - Southern Region 
Seneschal, Ragnar - representative of Gryphonwald 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:43 PM 
 
Mudthaw Review 

Suggestions to improve future Mudthaw Events were discussed   

• Adding one to two more people at Troll during “rush” periods was recommended  

• Pushing the pre-registration was also discussed for streamlining Troll.   

• Future event staff should expect that Royal Court will take one hour more than predicted and 
adjust the event/feast accordingly 

• Suggestion that future Mudthaws to be run by teams led by autocrat 
 
A side note that Baron Alexander will contact Molly (Kingdom Exchequer) to try and push the on-line 
credit card issue was discussed. 
 
Future Events 

 

Sunday April 25, 2010 Flemington Practice 

Orlando to call the Church once a month to confirm the dates of the practice – make sure the church has 
not scheduled something different.  He will speak to Arlene.  If we need classrooms we need to speak to 
a different person?  Alys to run a Heraldry Workshop.  Jehannine has a volunteer to run a wire 
weaving/jewelry making class  Saturday May 15, 2010 – Trip to the Met; Baron Alexander to post 
reminders to the lists 
 

Friday May 28, 2010 through Monday May 31, 2010 Quest 

• Budget Presented 

• No Contract with Fire Dept. yet 

• Eric to put up e-mails asking for volunteers for Troll, Feast, Quest, Clean-up and Set-up 

• Suggestion to Eric to speak one-on-one to people to get volunteers rather than mass e-mails 

• Feast is planned for $8 per person, 100 people 

• Friday set-up begins at noon, event opens at 4:00pm 



• Proposed A&S Theme “Hands Working Through Time”.  Eric & Jehannine to discuss with Baron 
and Baroness 

• Eric was asked to post a schedule of events before the date so that people can plan their activities 
and may generate more volunteers 

 
Side note – Erec L’Claire has asked that the current Quest site be measured so that while looking for a 
new site we will know what space requirements are needed 

• Current Site costs $3800.00 for the weekend 

• Erec is looking into a campground in Little York 

• Jehannine suggested the Baptist Conference Camp on Route 22 

Saturday Jul 31, 2010 Pennsic Land Grab 

• Baron Alexander to be Land Agent 

• Baron Alexander may have volunteer for “Camp Mommy” 

Saturday & Sunday August 28 &29, 2010 Four-H Fair 

• Baroness Rhiannon and Emeline to head this Demo 

• Baroness to e-mail contact with 4-H to set-up.  Will find out where we are going to be, how much 
space is available, etc… 

Saturday & Sunday September 11 & 12, 2010 Victorian Days 

• Nothing discussed 

Old Business 

Change to Policy & Procedure 

• The vote passed unanimously to change policy to clarify the incumbent Baron and/or Baroness 
renewal procedure.   

• Please see new policy for changes. 
 
Break 8:40 PM; Meeting Resumed 8:52 PM 

Settmour Swamp Gate 

• There is a schedule so that volunteers may go help complete this project. 

• It was suggested that if complete would be outstanding to see the Gate at Quest 

Heavy Weapons Loaner Gear 

• Orlando in possession. 

• Orlando and Erik Hundeman to work together to refurbish the armor 

Fencing Practice 

• The Somerville Rescue Squad is the new location 
 
Side Note – the Squad is letting us use the site for free.   

• The Marshal In Charge, Jehane, explained that we have been collecting a $5.00 fee from attendees 
to donate to the squad.   

• Jehane gave Trixie $200.00 in order to receive a check to give to the squad.  

• Jehane is going to get the 501C3 information for the rescue squad so that we may properly 
expense the funds as a donation in out reports to Kingdom. 



New Business 

Jehannine and Baron Alexander proposed a pick nick/project workshop for Pennsic preparation on June 
13, 2010 at the Flemington Practice.  It was agreed to be a good idea. Who is going to head this? 
 
Jehannine brought to the group’s attention that the youth loaner gear is taking up a lot of space in the 
church shed and asked if the gear can be moved to the Chancellor’s site.  Orlando volunteered to take the 
gear because he believes there is a Youth Marshal in training who may be ready to begin youth activities 
soon.   
 
Trixie asked for $20 to purchase supplies for the office of the Exchequer.  The vote was unanimously in 
favor.  Motion passed. 
 
A proposed annual budget for the office of the Exchequer and the office of the Chronicler was discussed.  
A vote will take place next meeting after further discussion. 
 
With the approval of the policy change, Baron Alexander brought to the group’s attention that there is 
only 1 more year left in the current Baron and Baroness’ term.  With that, the officers decided to begin 
the process immediately for renewal/polling.  Erec L’Claire to contact Elizabeth Hawkwood to present a 
special edition of the Mudpuppy immediately to open the nomination process for any who wish to run for 
Baron and/or Baroness.  Two further publications will take place in May and June.  The cut-off date was 
determined to be July 15th.  During this period, and before the actual polling, two meet and greets will be 
scheduled provided that other candidates choose to run.  Should the current Baron and Baroness be 
unopposed, they may be renewed for a 2-year term by acclimation of the officers. 
 
Future Meetings: 

• Wednesday May 12, 2010 – Orlando and Charis’s Home 

• Wednesday June 9, 2010 – Erec’s Home 

• Wednesday July 14, 2010 – Trixie and Tammi’s Home 

Meeting Closed 9:30 PM 

 
 Officer Reports Presented at the April Business Meeting 

 

Herald 

We had a Baronial Court at Mudthaw, run by me with the able assistance of Lord Erec le Clair.  The next 
Baronial Court will be at Quest.  Also at Mudthaw, the heraldic consulting table attracted a large number 
of Swamp folks looking for registered names and heraldry.  Miguel de Normandie, a former Sinking 
Tower of many years past, donated a large collection of heraldry books to the Barony. Since the value of 
these books is considerable, I am going to look up the market value for the books on line so we can get 
him a donation letter for the IRS for his 2010 taxes.  When I get a break I will post the inventory of the 
Barony's new library to the Yahoo Group.  I'll be having a heraldry workshop at the April 25th 
Flemington practice. I've already received a nice number of RSVPs.  Kudos to the TOAD household for 
its excellent heraldic display on the Mudthaw fencing field.  If you didn't see it or haven't seen pictures of 
it, it was splendid, with lots of flowy banners and heraldic dags on the sun fly. 
 
Knight Marshall 

No report 
 
Exchequer 

The barony is solvent.  



 

Chronicler 

The April issue has been distributed. 
 
Arts & Sciences  

Mudthaw A&S: In total we had 24 gentles enter, with a total of 54 entries between the "Then and Now" 
A&S categories, we also had two large displays.  We also hosted a bread competition and a brewing 
competition.  
 
The Winners: 
(A&S, Bread and Brewing) Populace Choice:  Naomi bat Avraham (Woodblock printed map) 
Baroness& Baron Choice: Siobhan inghen Chon Mhara (Norse Greenland hand woven wool dress) 
Organizers Choice:  Zachary Maichuk (Byzantine Leather Quiver) 
Then Category:Lady Ragnveig Snorradottir (Hand Spun Woollen Sewing Thread that was used to sew a 
man’s Over-Tunic) 
Now Category:  Baroness Vienna de Mer (Elizabethan Mirror Frame) 
Brewing:  Jehannine de Flandres (elderberry wine) 
Bread: Oscad de Segovia (challah with spinach dip in the shape of a tower) 
And for the winners of the Baroness' Subtlety contest :  Dona Emeline Patterson and Baroness Elizabeth 
Eleanor Lovell - 1st prize ::  Baroness Merlinia - 2nd prize 
 
The judges; there were too many to list them all.  But a one who went above and beyond Master 
Iheronimus Bruckner who displayed rather than enter so that he could help judge instead.  I would also 
like to Thank the Populace, for helping judge and enjoy the A&S.  And Finally the Staff who helped me 
organize and run the days events:  Lady Eleanor ate Knolle & her son Brian, Lady Amy Webbe,  Lady 
Máirghréad,  Duchess Roxane,  Lord Thorlaeifr Hvitskegg, Lady Marietta da FirenzeEleanor, Baroness 
Ursula (Table clothes), Lady Cassandra Matis (setting up tables), House Grog for making sure I ate, 
Donà Emeline Patterson for running the Bread and Brewing competitions, Master Ali for the prizes, I 
also spoke to a few new members about A&S and brewing at Mudthaw, and directed them to the yahoo 
group and the Sunday practices in Flemington.  
 
Mistress of Lists 

No report 
 

Chatelaine 

Well, we have had comparatively lots of contacts this month!  There were several Newbies at Mudthaw.  
I personally know of five of them.  All had a wonderful time and were very impressed at the warm and 
wonderful welcome with which you all received them.  Also some Gold Key was used at Mudthaw, made 
very easy by the current "filing" system.  ::  I have had the pleasure of both speaking to some of them in 
person and on the phone and they are all lovely people.  ::  So, kudos to you all for being so great to the 
Newbies, as is our venerable Swamp tradition!   
 
Marshal of Fence 

Well, we have had comparatively lots of contacts this month!  There were several Newbies at Mudthaw.  
I personally know of five of them.  All had a wonderful time and were very impressed at the warm and 
wonderful welcome with which you all received them.  Also some Gold Key was used at Mudthaw, made 
very easy by the current "filing" system.  I have had the pleasure of both speaking to some of them in 
person and on the phone and they are all lovely people.  kudos to you all for being so great to the 
Newbies, as is our venerable Swamp tradition!   
 
 



 
Captain of Archers 

With the return of warmer temps, we anticipate restarting archery practice at the normal posted times in 
Flemington.  Attend all archers:  Next Sunday we will start practices at Flemington once again.  some 
things to do beforehand:  Dust off your bow; Check and wax your string;check your fletching and rest 
your tips.  check your arm guard and glove; but most importantly. get ready to have fun, see you next 
Sunday!  Nothing else to report . 
 
Marshal of Thrown Weapons 

No report 
 
Chirurgeon (Acting) 

No report 
 

Chamberlain 

Shelves are in, most of the inventory has returned, shelves rapidly filling up.  Once everything is back 
here we will have a better idea as to how we stand as far as room is concerned.  Planning reorganization 
& re-inventory over the summer.  Hope to see everyone in May 
 
Webmistress 

Meetings page updated, calendar updated, front page of web site updated, events page updated.  Our next 
listed event is Quest, and the information that went out to the Swamp List regarding the trip to the 
Metropolitan Museum of art has been added, with a link from the front page and the calendar page. 
 

   

 

 

 

Upcoming Exhibit at the Metropolitan Museum of Art, New York, 
 

The Art of Illumination: The Limbourg Brothers and the Belles Heures of Jean de France,  

Duc de Berry, March 2, 2010 – June 13, 2010,. Robert Lehman Wing 

 
The Belles Heures (1405–1408/9) of Jean de Berry, a treasure of The Cloisters collection, is one of the 
most celebrated and lavishly illustrated manuscripts in this country.  Because it is currently unbound, it is 
possible to exhibit all of its illuminated pages as individual leaves, a unique opportunity never to be 
repeated.  The exhibition will elucidate the manuscript, its artists—the young Franco-Netherlandish 
Limbourg Brothers—and its patron, Jean de France, duc de Berry.  A select group of precious objects 
from the same early-fifteenth-century courtly milieu will place the manuscript in the context of the 
patronage of Jean de Berry and his royal family, the Valois. 



Practices and Activities 
 
 

Archery Practice 
Second and fourth Sunday, St. Paul’s Church, Flemington, NJ.   
 
Sundays at the home of Elizabeth Hawkwood.  Anyone interested in shooting weeknights, please call to 
arrange.  Contact Elizabeth at hawkwoode@att.net or call 908-996-6315 for more information.  
 
 
Arts & Sciences Activities 
Third Wednesday, 7:30 PM, St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, 346 High Street (Rt 609), Hope, NJ.   
Contact fafnir62@yahoo.com for information. 
 
 

Fencing Practice – New Location 

Practice will now be held at the Somerville Rescue Squad, located at 21 Park Avenue in Somerville, NJ 
08876.  Practice will begin at 7:00 PM and end at 10:00 PM.  A $5 per person donation will be collected 
each week.  For more information, please contact Lady Jehane de Fenwyk, who is the marshall in charge.  
She can be reached on (908) 217-4484. 
 

Fighter Practice 

Wednesdays 6:30PM to 10:00PM, Nutley, NJ.  A $5.00 donation is requested to help defray the cost  
of the site rental.  If you have questions, please email Sir Tanaka Raiko at salvacion_hank@hotmail.com.  
If you get lost, Tanaka's pager is 201-232-9337. 
 
 

Youth Fighter Practice 

Practice will held one Sunday each month at St. Paul’s Church in Flemington, NJ.  Please contact the 
baronial seneschal for more information.   
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 



Directions to Practices 
 

Youth Fighter Practice - St. Paul’s Church, Flemington  

St Paul’s is on Rt. 31 in Flemington, next door to the Hunterdon Medical Center, two miles north of the 
Flemington Circle.  Directions are on line.  
 
Fighter Practice - Reformed Church of Nutley, Nutley 

The church is on Hillside Crescent, Nutley, NJ.  Directions are on line or contact Sir Tanaka Reiko at 
salvacion_hank@hotmail.com.   
 
Fencing Practice – Maestro Fencing, Somerset 

Somerville Rescue Squad, located at 21 Park Avenue in Somerville, NJ 08876  Contact the marshall in 
charge, Lady Jehane de Fenwyk.  She can be reached on (908) 217-4484. 
 

 
 

  
 
 

  

Baronial Business Meeting 
 
The meeting will be on May 12 at the home of Orlando and Charis.  For directions and more information, 
contact the baronial seneschal Lord Erec L’Claire at seneschal@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org or call 
him at 908-268-0725. 
 

Canton of Gryphonwald Business Meeting 

Gryphonwald meetings are held the fourth Sunday of the month.  Contact the Gryphonwald seneschal,   
Lord Pippin a’Bheithir at gryphonwald@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org for details. 

 

Canton of Marwick Business Meeting 

The Canton will meet on May 18 at Calvary Lutheran Church, 108 Eastman Street (on the corner of 
Eastman and Holly) in Cranford at 7:30 PM.  Contact the seneschal, Lord Edmund Patterson at 908-561-
2345 or email him at clost95@aol.com for details. 

 
 



 

Canton of Marwick Officers 
http://www.marwick.eastkingdom.org 

 
Seneschal:  Don Edmund Patterson (Chris Lotano)   908-561-2345 
(no calls after 9:30 PM please) clost95@aol.com 
Deputy Seneschal:  Mistress Jessa d’Avondale (Marla Lecin)  732-563-1029 
mlecin@gmail.com  
Exchequer:  Lady Jehane de Fenwyk (Judithann Wapelhorst)  908-217-4484 
jehane@marwick.eastkingdom.org 
Herald:  Dona Emeline Patterson (Kirsten Lotano)   908-561-2345 
(no calls after 9:00 PM, please) 
Knight Marshall:  Lord Owynn Greenwood (Michael Sklower)  908-447-2979  
Marshal of Fence:  Don Edmund Patterson  908-561-2345 
Minister of Arts & Sciences:  Lord Thorlaeifr Hvitkegg (Anthony Depczynski)  908-406-0143 
thorlaeifr@marwick.eastkingdom.org 
Webmaster:  Lord Owynn Greenwood  908-447-2979 

 
 

 
 
 

Canton of Gryphonwald Officers 
http://www.settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org/gryphonwald.html 

 

Seneschal:  Lord Pippin a'Bheithir (Pippin Carino) 
311 Somerset St, New Brunswick, NJ  08801 
gryphonwald@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chancellor of the Exchequer:  Ryan ( Ryan Brogan) 
Gryphonwald-exchequer@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chatelaine:  Failenn Finn (Megan Geyer) 
Gryphonwald-chatelaine@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
 
 
 
 

 

This is the May 2010 issue of The Mudpuppy, a publication of the Barony of Settmour Swamp of the Society for Creative 
Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc).  The Mudpuppy is available from Baroness Elizabeth Hawkwood (Elizabeth Dobo, 71 Sky 
Manor Rd, Pittstown, NJ  08867).  It is not a corporate publication of the Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc., and 
does not delineate SCA Inc. policies.  Paper copies are available for a suggested donation of $12 for 12 issues.  Make 
checks payable to “SCA, Inc. – Barony of Settmour Swamp.”  For electronic (email) subscription, please contact 
chronicler@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org  Copyright 2010 Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. (except where 
noted) For information on reprinting photographs, articles or artwork from this publication, contact the chronicler, who 
will assist you in contacting the original creator of the piece.  Please respect the legal rights of our contributors. 

 



 

Barony of Settmour Swamp Officers 
http://www.settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 

 
 
Baron:  Alexander MacGregor (Dave DeVito)  732-297-1721 
307 Village Drive, Somerset NJ 08873 
baron@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Baroness:  Rhiannon de Carreg Cennen (Bev Altrath) 908-537-7495 

163 Anderson Rd., Asbury, NJ 08802 
baroness@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Seneschal:  Lord Erec L'Claire (Eric Erb) 908-268-0725 
seneschal@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Sinking Tower Pursuivant:  Mistress Alys Mackyntoich (Alissa Pyrich) 973-267-4818 
180 W. Hanover Ave., Morristown, NJ  07960 
herald@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Knight Marshal:   Lord Eric Hundeman (Larry Akst) 973-487-7362 
marshal@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chancellor of the Exchequer:  Lady Siobhna ap Prechainn (Elizabeth Green) 732-300-0303 
e.rose.green.@gmail.com 
Chronicler:  Baroness Elizabeth Hawkwood (Elizabeth Dobo) 908-996-6315 
71 Sky Manor Rd, Pittstown, NJ  08867 
chronicler@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chirurgeon (Acting):  Master Phillip Reed the Facetious (Scott Berk) 908-319-1847 
chirurgeon@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Webmistress:  Lady Eleanor Callaghan (Tami Yaches) 908-230-8617 
webmaster@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Minister of A&S:  Baroness Jehannine de Flandres (Jeanne Berk) 908-319-0765 
MAS@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Mistress of Lists:  Lady Ceara MacKieran 
MoL@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chatelaine:  Morgaine a Bheithir (Robyn Bauman)  732-297-8240  
chatelaine@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Marshal of Fence:   Don Orlando Sforza (George LaVigne)     908-850-8690 
(please no calls after 10:00pm) 
fencing@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Marshal of Thrown Weapons:  Padraig Quinn (Michael Piscetelli)  908-208-9662 
thrownweapons@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Captain of Archers :  Lord Thorlaeifr Hvitskegg (Anthony Depczynski) 908-406-0143 
archery@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chamberlain:  Lady Gudrun Gudmunderdottir (Pat Butler) 973-219-5694 
626 Oxford St., Belvedere, NJ  07823 
chamberlain@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
 
 
 

 
 


